	[image: image1.png]



	
	Daily Brief

	Monday January 8, 2007
20070108-0
	
	CEO Roger Snoble

 

	                                      [image: image2.jpg]America’s ;-i‘/ Best




In this issue:

· Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting Agenda
· Metro Gold Line Construction Update


	Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting Agenda

The Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board is scheduled to meet this Thursday, January 11th at 2:30 p.m. in the Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration, in the Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors’ Hearing Room 381B.

At this meeting, the Expo Board will consider staff recommendations to adopt mid-year budget adjustments, approve the Phase 2 FY07 Budget, and approve the Authority’s FY07 Staffing Plan.  The Board will also consider authorizing the CEO to execute a proposed Urban Design Policy and issue a Notice-to-Proceed for long lead time elements of Contract Package A(2) which consists of corridor improvements between 23rd Street and Vermont Avenue. Additionally, the Board will vote whether to approve FY07 Work Plans for both the City of Los Angeles and Caltrans.  A monthly project status update and report on contract actions will also be delivered.     

Metro Gold Line Construction Update

Media Relations distributed a news release this afternoon outlining a number of construction notices involving the construction of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension. Specifically, the release noted that Third Street, between Eastern Avenue and Ford Boulevard in East Los Angeles will be closed Wednesday and Thursday nights this week (January 10 and 11) to remove portions of the Third Street Bridge over the 710 Freeway. Work has been scheduled from 7:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. in an effort to avoid unnecessary daytime traffic congestion. During this time, traffic lanes will be reduced in both directions and signs will be posted to redirect traffic. 

Pedestrian traffic will also be relocated to an area outside the construction zone. Access will be maintained for residents on Humphrey Boulevard and emergency vehicle access will be kept open at all times. The release also notes that on the evening of Monday, January 22nd Metro construction crews will re-stripe Third Street, between Ford Boulevard and McDonnell Avenue. 
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